KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 9th March 2006

Present:
Councillors: Burton (Chair), Corazzo, Don, P Evans, Pote and Tebbutt




Tenant Representatives

Polly Becks – Counties T&R

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Moira Brown – Highfields TRA

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Brian Eldridge – Thorngate Street

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Adrian Ward

Tony Palmer – Windsor Gardens

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Roger Baker – Loddington

Tom Oughton – Yeomans Court

Charlotte – Highfield Road

Mark Gudyer – HART

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Barry Woodcock – NET T&R

Also Present




John Conway (Head of Housing)




Anne Coulson (Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Sara Balderson (Housing)

Godfrey Shaw (Head of Environmental Care)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

 05.TF.98
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J Henson and Tod.

05.TF.99
DECLERATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Burton declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing.

05.TF.100
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Ron Ainsworth, Roger Baker, Moira Brown, Josephine Copson, Vi Dillon, Brian Kimpton, Susan Milne, Tom Oughton, Tony Palmer, Stephen Panther and Barry Woodcock.

05.TF.101
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on Thursday 9th February 2006 be approved and signed as a correct record of the Chair.

05.TF.102
MATTERS RAISED

Shared Ownership Event 

It was reported that the Shared Ownership Event at the Grange Estate in Desborough held on 21st February 2006 was a success, 27 households were visited and approximately six people were interested in the scheme.

Parking Bays at Poplar Road, Kettering

It was reported that detailed plans for the scheme had been prepared prior to going to tender.

It was noted that consultation would begin in the week commencing 13th February 2006 and the tender process would begin the following week.

Rough Sleepers

It was reported that discussions had taken place with Accommodation Concern and that walkabouts would be taking place quarterly where advice would be given to people sleeping rough.

Service Plan

It was reported that the draft Service Plan would be going to the Executive on 15th March 2006 and if approved would be copies would be circulated at the next meeting of the Tenants Forum.

Tenants Monitoring Group

It was reported that the Tenants Monitoring Group would start as soon as possible and that any volunteers for the group should report to the Tenancy Services Manager.

05.TF.103
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS FORUM REPS


 
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

It was reported that the whole site at Poplar Road would not be made in to parking and that it had been reduced to ten bays, which would still be an adequate number of spaces.

05.TF.104 
OPERATION CLEANSWEEP/ESTATE WALKABOUTS

It was reported that Operation Clean Sweep was an Environmental Care Services initiative which would compliment the walkabouts by identifying and reacting on the day to issues such as graffiti, litter picking, abandoned vehicles and giving help and advice on a variety of issues.  Walkabouts would be planned before clean sweep visits those areas and appropriate issues can then be referred to them.

The plan was to build on last years successful Operation Spring Clean when the councils Street Cleansing Section worked with Community Groups to improve the cleanliness of the Borough.

The Borough will be split into 10 areas to focus efforts in a way relevant to that area.

The operation would consist of a group of internal and external partners currently being brought together to undertake the detailed planning that would deal with grime but also the fear of crime.

It was reported that following the successful pilot walkabouts on the Highfield road Estate and in Rothwell, a programme of walkabouts had been planned for the spring and summer throughout the Borough.

It was noted that flyers would be sent out to residents a few days before each walkabout advising of the date and purpose, which could be displayed in a window if they wished the walkabout group to call on them.

They key personnel involved in the walkabouts would be: -

· Neighbourhood Manager

· Tenants Participation and Information Officer

· Anti Social Behaviour Officer

· Neighbourhood surveyor

· Elected Member

· Tenants Representatives

· Police beat office/Police Community Support Officer

· Grounds Maintenance

It was

AGREED
that there would be regular reports brought to the Tenants Forum to update tenants on the progress of the walkabouts.

 

05.TF.105
INTRODUCTION FROM SUPPORTED HOUSING MANAGER

Sara Balderson the new Supported Housing Manager attended the meeting to introduce herself to the tenants and gave them a brief overview of her new role and career history to date.

05.TF.106
CONSTITUTION

The Tenant Participation Officer went through the new constitution, which had been circulated to tenants at the previous meeting.

It was noted that there were many ways to get people involved in tenant participation including telephone surveys, email forums and elderly persons forums.  It was

AGREED
that the constitution be adopted.

05.TF.107
FEEDBCK FROM EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES TRAINING

It was reported that the equal opportunities training was very successful and if required another session could be arranged.

05.TF.108
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Asbestos

05.TF.109
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Recycling

It was noted that the Tenant Participation Officer would arrange a meeting with the representatives from Windsor Gardens and the Waste Communication and Education Officer to discuss the new recycling scheme.

Skate Park and Pocket Park at the Grange

It was reported that there had been an incident involving a child and an old needle at the Pocket Park on the Grange Estate and that the area needed to be cleared.

It was noted that a meeting had already taken place to discuss this matter and it had been reported to Environmental Health.

Neighbourhood Manager

It was reported that Anne Coulson had been appointed as the new Neighbourhood Manager for the Highfields and Counties area.  The Head of Housing wished to congratulate her on her promotion.

05.TF.110
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Brian Kimpton had won the prize draw.

05.TF.111
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 13th April 2006. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.10pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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